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JOHNSON & JENNINGS PERFORMING OFFICE RENOVATION FOR  
LUCE FORWARD AT ONE AMERICA PLAZA IN DOWNTOWN SAN DIEGO 

 SAN DIEGO – (June 10, 2009) – Johnson & Jennings General Contracting has tenant 

improvement construction under way for the law offices of Luce Forward in One America Plaza 

located at 600 W. Broadway in downtown San Diego.  

 Scope of work for the 100,000-square-foot renovation of the occupied space includes 

cosmetic upgrades, new lighting, paint and carpet. The renovation project is scheduled for 

completion in August 2009. 

 Johnson & Jennings was retained for the project by Luce Forward, with Pat Baloing 

providing oversight for the law firm. H.Hendy & Associates is executing design services.  

For Johnson & Jennings, Ken Worthen is serving as project manager, with Mike Harrison as 

project superintendent. Subcontractors include Resource Floors, Zephyr Painting, B&B Acoustics and 

Dynalectic.  

 Johnson & Jennings General Contracting is a leading San Diego-based general contracting firm 

specializing in commercial construction.  The company has significant experience in law firm tenant 

improvements, recently having completed  high-end offices for law firms Sheppard Mullin, Baker 

McKenzie and Jones Day. Founded in 1981 by owners Tom Johnson and Jackie Jennings, the firm 

employs a staff of 46 in headquarters located at 6165 Greenwich Drive, San Diego, Calif. More 

information about the company can be found on the web at www.johnsonandjennings.com. 
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